
AMADOR COUNTY HISTORICAL SOCIETY 
Minutes, November 4, 2018 

 
The annual membership meeting was held at Teresa’s Place at 5:00 in their banquet room, and 
a large crowd of about 80 people enjoyed a lovely dinner hosted by the Giurlani family.   
 
Before dinner, President, Jeana Hultquist called the meeting to order and then turned the 
proceedings over to Teresa Guidi who presented the new slate of officers:  Jeana Hultquist 
(continuing president), Cathy McGowan (VP), Wayne Garibaldi (continuing treasurer), Judy 
Jebian (continuing secretary).  There were no nominations from the floor, and a motion was 
called to close the nominations.  The slate was approved by general acclaim. 
 
After the dinner, President, Jeana Hultquist opened with a few remarks about the activities of 
the Society in the preceding year which included 2 successful fundraising events held at the 
museum, work parties on the Amador Central Railroad and a successful year with monthly 
speeder runs and special events.  She also outlined the upcoming drive to raise money for the 
rebuilding of the old Livery building on the museum grounds.  Stan Lukowicz was introduced 
and kicked off the campaign by donating $10,000.   Jeana Hultquist and her brother, Marshall 
Cova, also donated $5,000 from the Cova family trust. 
 
The evening was concluded with another exceptional talk from Cedric Clute titled “The 7,000 
mile journey from China to Gold Mountain by Sammy Yep”.  Three of Sammy Yep’s children 
were present for the evening’s festivities. 


